

## STATE OF WEST VIRGINIA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN RESOURCES BUREAU FOR PUBLIC HEALTH OFFICE OF ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

Earl Ray Tomblin Governor Karen L. Bowling Cabinet Secretary

September 30, 2015

Mr. Shawn M. Garvin, Administrator U. S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region III 1650 Arch Street Philadelphia, Pennsylvania 19103-2029

RE: West Virginia

Revised Total Coliform Rule Primacy Crosswalk Application

Dear Mr. Garvin:

The final primacy package for the adoption of the Revised Total Coliform Rule in West Virginia was submitted to the Drinking Water Program, specifically Ms. Kelly Moran, via electronic mail today, as per the steps outlined in the extension agreement. The package included the required crosswalk, Attorney General's Statement, a copy of the revised *Public Water System* Regulations that adopt this rule by reference and the relevant procedures associated with the primacy of this rule.

Thank you for your consideration of this request. If you have any additional questions or concerns regarding this matter, please do not hesitate to contact me via the information below.

Very truly yours,

Walter M. Ivey, Director

Office of Environmental Health Services

WMI:snj

cc: Barb Taylor